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Influenza Campaign: We have now received a shipment of influenza vaccine from the BCCDC 
and expect to receive additional quantities (with a German label) by the middle of December.  
If you would like to receive more vaccine, please submit an order to your local health unit. We 
will do our best to distribute equitably to ordering offices.  
 
Reminder about influenza vaccine product interchangeability: Many influenza vaccines can be 
used across several age groups. Please use them liberally as per the product monograph or the 
influenza quick reference shared previously. 
 
Infant/childhood immunizations:  Public health immunization clinics are now unable to keep 
up with childhood immunizations (ages 0-5 years) as our staff are increasingly becoming 
involved with COVID-19 case and contact follow up. We request physician offices to please 
resume vaccination of your young patients, if you have not already, and for those working in 
walk in clinics to consider offering childhood immunizations as a routine service.  
 
Tdap for pregnant women: A pertussis booster in every pregnancy is now publicly funded in 
British Columbia and vaccine is available for ordering from your local public health unit. This 
vaccine can be administered from 13 weeks gestation to delivery, though ideally recommended 
for administration between 27-32 weeks of gestation. Please immunize your pregnant patients 
irrespective of prior Tdap immunization history. 
 
COVID-19 vaccination campaign: We are excited to report that planning is now underway for 
COVID-19 vaccination campaign with small quantities of the Pfizer vaccine expected to arrive by 
January. Doses will arrive in increments and will be administered according to a national and 
provincial population-based prioritization schedule. As the initial vaccines are frozen and 
require storage at ultra low temperatures (-70° or -20° C), we likely won’t be in a position to 
distribute vaccine to community offices until we have sufficient quantities of fridge stable 
products. We will keep you informed of further developments. 
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